Town of Leeds

Agenda Town of Leeds Town Council Wednesday, May 25, 2022

PUBLIC NOTICE is hereby given that the Town of Leeds Town Council will hold a **PUBLIC MEETING** on Wednesday, May 25, 2022, at 7:00 pm. The Town Council will meet in the Leeds Town Hall located at 218 N Main, Leeds, Utah.

Regular Meeting 7:00pm

- 1. Call to Order/Roll Call
- 2. Pledge of Allegiance
- 3. Declaration of Abstentions or Conflicts
- 4. Consent Agenda:
 - a. Tonight's Agenda
 - b. Meeting minutes of May 11, 2022.
- 7. Citizen Comments: No action may be taken on a matter raised under this agenda item. (Three minutes per person).
- 8. Announcements:
 - a. Huntsman Games Cycling event October 6, 2022
- 9. Public Hearings:
- 10. Action Items:
 - a. Discussion and Possible Action on Resolution 2022-03, Acknowledging Receipt of and Adoption of the Tentative Fiscal Year Budget for the Town of Leeds and Setting the Date for the Public Hearing on the Budget as June 08, 2022
 - b. Discussion Possible Action on Leeds Town Hall Roofing estimate
- 11. Discussion Items:
 - a. 2022 Third Quarter Budget Review
 - b. Fourth of July Celebration options
- 12. Citizen Comments: No action may be taken on a matter raised under this agenda item. (Three minutes per person).
- 13. Staff Reports
- 14. Closed Meeting- A Closed Meeting may be held for any item identified under Utah Code section 52-4-205.
- 15. Adjournment

The Town of Leeds will make reasonable accommodations for persons needing assistance to participate in this public meeting. Persons requesting assistance are asked to call the Leeds Town Hall at 879-2447 at least 24 hours prior to the meeting.

The Town of Leeds is an equal opportunity provider and employer.

Certificate of Posting;

The undersigned Clerk/Recorder does hereby certify that the above notice was posted May 23 2022 at these public places being at **Leeds Town** Hall, Leeds Post Office, the Utah Public Meeting Notice website http://pmn.utah.gov, and the Town of Leeds website www.leedstown.org.

Aseneth Steed, Clerk/Recorder

Town of Leeds

Town Council Meeting for Wednesday, May 25, 2022

Regular Meeting 7 PM

1.Call to Order/Roll Call: 7:00

ROLL CALL:

	Present	Absent
MAYOR: BILL HOSTER	x	
COUNCILMEMBER: DANIELLE STIRLING		x
COUNCILMEMBER: RON CUNDICK	x	
COUNCILMEMBER: STEPHEN WILSON	x	
COUNCILMEMBER: LORRIE HUNSAKER	X	

- 2.Pledge of Allegiance
- 3. Declaration of Abstentions or Conflicts: None
- 4.Approval of Consent Agenda and Minutes Tonight's Agenda

Councilmember Wilson moved to approve tonight's agenda of May 25, 2022. Second by Councilmember Cundick. Motion passed in a Roll Call Vote.

ROLL CALL VOTE:				
	Yea	Nay	Abstain	Absent
MAYOR: Bill HOSTER	x			
COUNCILMEMBER: DANIELLE STIRLING			***************************************	x
COUNCILMEMBER: RON CUNDICK	x			
COUNCILMEMBER: STEPHEN WILSON			x	
COUNCILMEMBER: LORRIE HUNSAKER	x		***************************************	

Town Council Meeting Minutes of May 11, 2022

Councilmember Hunsaker moved to approve meeting minutes of May 11, 2022. Second by Councilmember Cundick. Motion passed in a Roll Call Vote.

ROLL CALL VOTE:				
	Yea	Nay	Abstain	Absent
MAYOR: Bill HOSTER	x			
COUNCILMEMBER: DANIELLE STIRLING			·	x
COUNCILMEMBER: RON CUNDICK	x			
COUNCILMEMBER: STEPHEN WILSON	х			
COUNCILMEMBER: LORRIE HUNSAKER	x	-		

Citizen Comments:

Susan Savage: You have approved the general plan. And we talked about being all working documents. So, may I start working on it?

Mayor Hoster: Absolutely.

Susan Savage: I came and read it or thought I did but I did not, apparently, look at the traffic map and my computer is in the shop. Someone called me and said we looked at that. There is a road through your property. I remember that years ago. I would like to revisit this because it is in a place that is not likely to be approved by the family. It is a trouble spot. No, it is just in a spot that a road would not work very well, for a couple of reasons.

Mayor Hoster: Yes, noted. Brad mentioned during that meeting that those were transferred over from the last General Plan. There wasn't anything added so any considerations that need to be swiped from that please bring it to our attention. It is easier to erase than to add in these circumstances. So yes, well noted. Thank you.

Rhonda McLaughlin: On one of the last meeting, we were talking about the zoning change. There was a lot of talk about the school bus stop. I am just wondering why none of the bus stops in Leeds are marked with any stop signs. Is that something that the town would do? Or would that be the school system?

Mayor Hoster: I do not know. The answer to that question. What I have witnessed is that the bus stops have changed, kind of depending on where the bus driver identifies the majority of the kids are living. And so, I would assume that maybe moving that sign could be burdensome, but I am not sure who would be ultimately responsible. I know when there are school zones that are in a traffic pattern, those have to be adhered to, but a school bus stop is typically a moving target that does not usually get a sign associated with it.

Mayor Hoster: Do you see a hazard there.

Rhonda McLaughlin: Yeah. But you know, the parents go up there and they watch the kids and everything. But I just always wondered why they are not actually marked.

Councilmember Hunsaker: When they move, Alex calls the parents ahead to let know. When we had construction on Main Street and it shut down, he called them way in advance to let them know to take a detour or find another way.

Announcements:

Huntsman Games Cycling event October 6, 2022

Mayor Hoster: Huntsman's games coordinators approach Town of Leeds with regard to a route for cyclists that they would like to have before the town. The believe this is 90% certain that they are going to move forward with what has been proposed here. And they have asked if the town would be opposed in any way in supporting, they're having a starting point within the town of Leeds. Initially, it was identified to be the Church Jesus Christ of Latter-Day Saints over here at 75 North Main then coordinators noticed our town park in the back and asked if, because of the direction they are going to be leaving instead of crossing, in the street, if they could just go directly up Main Street. They are heading north. This map identifies the route that they intend to take they have provided information that they have worked with the Department of Transportation, the sheriff's department as well as providing waste facilities for garbage and human waste. All of those aspects have been addressed and we should not have any problems with that.

Councilmember Hunsaker: It looks like they are starting at Quail. Am I correct on that? Because it shows him coming all the way through Leeds on this map.

Mayor Hoster: What they described to me was starting from Leeds. We ought to notify residents on Main Street with what is going to happen. The coordinators also said they will not block any traffic, but they will have cones out to make sure that the lane is protected for the bikers that is all at their expense.

7. Public Hearings: None

Action Items:

a. Discussion possible action regarding Resolution 2022-03, Acknowledging receipt of and adoption of the Tentative Fiscal Year budget of the Town of Leeds and setting the date for the Public Hearing on the budget as June 8, 2022.

Mayor Hoster: Each council members should have a copy of the annual budget draft for fiscal year 2022-2023. This will be in landscape. Hopefully, each members had a moment to review this. My experience in doing this for the first time was identifying that there are a lot of carryovers that may require some clarity. I brought my notes to be available tonight. But I would like to share those with you. individually. I will email you my notes in addition for your review as you go through the items. One of the things I think that I should identify is on page nine when we have identified the increase for employees. I kept those notes, and the rest of the notes are in my spreadsheet and available for your review. My understanding is it is required Town Council receive the draft aa this point. During this time, we will have ample opportunity to review and modify as we, as we move closer to the June 8, next town council meeting at which we need a public hearing to approve this budget. I will open this up for discussion.

Councilmember Hunsaker: First question just because it causes me palpitations on the employee benefits. Are we going to clear that field, so Utah Retirement Systems does not see a number in there.?

Mayor Hoster: It should be clear. Yeah, that should just be the change from what we had the last time.

Councilmember Hunsaker: Okay, so we have zero? This was on the prior fiscal year 22. Proposed for twenty-three is zeroed out.

Mayor Hoster: Yes, ma'am.

Councilmember Cundick: So, we made that payment?

Mayor Hoster: Correct

Councilmember Hunsaker: Do we still have a budgeted amount for bookkeeper? Outside of Aseneth doing the two positions, do we have it budgeted for a separate bookkeeper? One of these days I will learn how to read these.

Mayor Hoster: I tell you what, this was an adventure for me. Line item on page seven of nine, the very bottom. They are both under that. That one is not even listed on here. So, I do not know that it was in fiscal year 22. As a line item, it does not appear to be, but we'll add it for fiscal year 2023.

Councilmember Hunsaker: I just want to make sure if you do find record keeper that we already have it in here and we do not have to reopen it. On the codification, are we doing the website as part of that?

Mayor Hoster: Right, we were able to save a significant amount by it privately done.

Councilmember Cundick: It is not a codification the sense of the library kind of thing. It is online.

Mayor Hoster: It is an online access tool, and we're also going to have the Historical page added, as much as we can to it, for the past ordinances.

Councilmember Cundick: It is different from the codification.

Mayor Hoster: No, you wanted to go through and after we reviewed all of the ordinances and found out where we were at and if we were going to move forward with something like a codification.

Councilmember Cundick Yes, my sense is that it is going to be some time before we're in a position to redo a serious codification because we have a number of ordinances that need

to be revised, and we need some new ones in certain areas. probably not an appropriate time to try and codify.

Mayor Hoster: I hope our solution will save on that for the time being, and it would be a good solution for us. Any other discussion items on the proposed the budget draft?

Councilmember Hunsaker: Have one more question? Antonio, I know his two are split One to Parks and one to highways, but then the amount is different than what was proposed that we said once we found it in the budget, we would do that. So, I just wanted to make sure the numbers were matching. We had him at 45,120 per year not the 46,500

Mayor Hoster: So, noted. Okay, any other questions or discussion on the budget draft and or any concerns or reasons for not holding the public hearing on the budget for June 8 of 2022. Okay, we will go ahead and close discussion and ask for a motion to approve the public hearing for the budget for the final budget on June 8 of 2022.

Councilmember Cundick motioned to acknowledge receipt of 2022-2023 Tentative Fiscal Year budget and Capital Improvement Fund and set the date for a public hearing on June 8, 2022. Councilmember Wilson seconded; Motion passed in a roll call vote.

ROLL CALL VOTE:				
	Yea	Nay	Abstain	Absent
MAYOR: Bill HOSTER	x			
COUNCILMEMBER: DANIELLE STIRLING				x
COUNCILMEMBER: RON CUNDICK	<u>x</u>		-	
COUNCILMEMBER: STEPHEN WILSON	x			
COUNCILMEMBER: LORRIE HUNSAKER	x	(3

b. Discussion possible action on Leeds Town Hall roofing estimate.

Mayor Hoster: Hurricane Roofing company LLC does have the lowest bid of 24,330. This includes the additional fascia that is anticipated. However, there is a stipulation of \$70 total for each plywood piece that needs to be replaced. They will not know that until they tear up the existing roof. We have targeted for a metal roof which will have a longer life. It has significantly lower costs upon investigation with some of the other contractors. The Hurricane Roofing company has a 25-year warranty on the product and then a 10-year warranty on the metal fascia. In contrast to the Extreme Roofing Company. They also provided all of the same information except an eight-year warranty versus that of a 25-year warranty on the roof.

Councilmember Hunsaker: It looks like there is not any for the roof itself or the workmanship.

Councilmember Wilson: It does not look like they're doing a metal roof. Oh, there is a metal quote.

Councilmember Cundick: What was their bid?

Mayor Hoster: Their bid is 35,000

Councilmember Wilson: \$10,000 Difference.

Mayor Hoster: Correct. Our budgeted amount for this was 27,000. We would be coming in under budget If we approved the Hurricane Roofing company. They stated they are about two weeks, three weeks out from getting materials on when they can start.

Councilmember Wilson: They were the ones that said \$70 per sheet of OSB or they saying the seventy bucks a sheet of plywood?

Councilmember Cundick: Plywood is more expensive.

Councilmember Wilson: Yes, and it is getting more expensive. OSB is not that expensive. That is why I'm wondering about seventy dollars. I wonder if there because the prices are high right now with building materials. Right now, it is about \$33 or \$34 for a four-by-eight.

Councilmember Cundick: Most of the roofing that I have seen is OSB

Councilmember Wilson: Most is OSB. That is why I asked because seventy is pretty dang high if it is just the material costs or is that including some labor to tear out old and put in the new.

Councilmember Cundick: Well, that may be.

Mayor Hoster: That's a good point too.

Councilmember Wilson: If it is just cost of material, we can pick it up for half that cost.

Mayor Hoster: He said at the most he would probably be looking at a couple pieces. I think it is going to be under a couple a hundred, but I can certainly ask Antonio to investigate that with them as they're proceeding with it.

Councilmember Cundick: I would think if it is just the cost of materials, we probably should have the option to pick it up. If it is just a small number.

Councilmember Wilson: But if that includes labor to take it out and put in new that is not bad. If that is only the material cost and only a couple sheets, we are not talking very much.

Councilmember Hunsaker: Now with Extreme, they are also doing the water sill on the eaves and the lower pitched roof and the synthetic on the remaining roof, which will give it longer life for that metal roof. the flashing of the walls and all.

Councilmember Wilson: And they do not indicate that on Hurricane Roofing. that would just need to be checked up on. I would imagine these guys are doing a similar thing.

Councilmember Cundick: They need to do some kind of finish off there. We could raise the issue on that.

Mayor Hoster: So, It would not be appropriate to not do that. Right? in construction of these roofs.

Councilmember Wilson: The ice and water shields not always done like up north. In Southern Utah you typically do not put ice and water shield unless it is really low pitch. This roof more than that.

Mayor Hoster: We'll confirm the underlayment.

Councilmember Hunsaker: Did they submit their proof of insurance and licensing?

Mayor Hoster: They did not have to provide that before participating in the bid, but they will have to before we can allow them to begin work.

Councilmember Wilson: This bid expires April 25. We will want to lock that in.

Councilmember Wilson made a motion to accept the bid for Hurricane Roofing LLC. upon follow up that underlayment and flashing was included in the bid, and the plywood sheeting quote was necessary and for installation cost as well as material. Councilmember Hunsaker seconded the motion. Motion passed in a roll call vote.

ROLL CALL VOTE:				
	Yea	Nay	Abstain	Absent
MAYOR: Bill HOSTER	x			
COUNCILMEMBER: DANIELLE STIRLING	-			x
COUNCILMEMBER: RON CUNDICK	x			-
COUNCILMEMBER: STEPHEN WILSON	x		-	-
COUNCILMEMBER: LORRIE HUNSAKER	x	(-	

Discussion Items:

a. 2022 Third quarter budget review

Mayor Hoster: Make note that the tax revenues are at 107% of the budget.

Councilmember Hunsaker: At some point we can put the funds for the princess pageant and Washington County Fair somewhere else since we do not participate.

Mayor Hoster: I see, one thousand allocated for the fair. Okay.

Councilmember Wilson: We're not using it.

Councilmember Cundick: I want to know where we are on the mister for the pavilion and pickleball courts.

Mayor Hoster: Let me pull that up for you. It is still sitting there.

Councilmember Hunsaker: Do we have it?

Mayor Hoster: The hardware. My understanding is Antonio has worked with J W. to get it moving forward a little but it is still not complete.

Councilmember Hunsaker: I want to make sure that the actual equipment is the town's possession.

Mayor Hoster: Okay, if there are no other comments or questions on the discussion item of the third quarter budget, I will move forward with the Fourth of July celebration options and open discussion on council. The last comments that were considered for the Fourth of July celebration, were a breakfast at the Pavilion on the on the Fourth of July, which is a Monday. And also, fireworks display. The fireworks display consideration for executing those was to be on Quail Lake. Feedback has been that is not going to happen and so we would have to move that into the town if we so proceeded. So, I would like to begin with dialog about the date. First, what date do we want to have the Fourth of July celebrations do we want to have it on the Saturday which would be the second or on the Monday which is a federal holiday?

Councilmember unanimously agreed to hold the celebration on Monday the fourth.

Mayor Hoster: Email feedback I got was that Danny Swenson will be out of town unable to participate in the breakfast however, he will help organize to get the people there. We will have to have another organizer and point guard on this. for someone to steer up the breakfast and facilitate Making sure that the grills are there, the food is there and making sure that everything runs smoothly. We will have to work through trying to identify a point of contact for all of that. What is the council's opinion of fireworks? We do have funding budgeted for fireworks. It was passed last time with regard to the drought and because the field where the fireworks were launched is no longer available. The location of where we would launch those is still up for question. I would like to ask your opinion of what we should do about it at this point.

Councilmember Cundick: I guess the concern I have generally is that the governor has declared a drought situation and the county is taking measures right now to deal with the drought. So, I am not sure it's too smart to go out and do that. I mean, we do not have a good place. If we had a good place for that I would not have a problem.

Councilmember Hunsaker: When we could soak that field and we diverted irrigation water and we were doing the best we could to mitigate fire it was one thing but without that precaution and if you get a windy night that carries a spark or ember in the wrong direction it seems to me, we do not want to have that responsibility.

Councilmember Cundick: I think though, that we should really stress letting people come here to the town park concrete, ball court out here in that area where they can set off their small, small fireworks. That gives them a place to do what they normally do. They need a place to do something to celebrate. As I look around the town, I really do not see another place that I think would work out where you can also have people attend it, watch it, and enjoy it you know, so I don't know of anything that short of the fireworks that would work out at night at this stage. I mean, if we had more time to plan, we could probably have some kind of a little program but as close as we are to the fourth right now that I do not know what.

Councilmember Hunsaker: are they doing the dance at the barn?

Mayor Hoster: That is my understanding.

Councilmember Hunsaker: If you were willing to pay the licensing fee for a movie maybe you have people bring their blankets and watch a movie in the park and watch the fireworks for that night just have it be personal fireworks.

Councilmember Cundick: When was the last time we showed the Leeds film? Is that last year? It would be nice to have something else to show at night if we could find something.

Mayor Hoster: What if we had a parade on Monday? Would that be of interest to the council?

Councilmember Hunsaker: I like the idea of the parade.

Councilmember Cundick: We've had mixed success with parades.

Councilmember Hunsaker: But going down Valley for the 150th that worked a lot better than having to fight and deal with traffic on Main Street

Councilmember Cundick: It did.

Mayor Hoster: It would have to be on Valley.

Councilmember Cundick: That was a special occasion, and we had a lot of people

in town for that. A lot of different things and a lot of people that were here. We had Hadley's and others who were really working hard to make that happen. I am not sure we have the same momentum right now.

Councilmember Hunsaker: We have had an offer to have a car ad tailer show at the Comas house in their pasture. If we need additional events, there is an option. He's gotten a lot of feedback on that, and a lot of interest. The hours are overlapping so that people do not have to be out all day.

Councilmember Hunsaker: My concern is whether we have anything for the kids.

Councilmember Wilson: Then we could do games at the park after the breakfast.

Councilmember Hunsaker: They seem to really like it when we put the corn hole out, stuff for the younger kids. Pin the tail on the patriotic donkey. They had the painting table and the horseshoe pits out there and stuff like that.

Councilmember Cundick: Some games could be organized if somebody wants to take that on. My problem is I am going to be in France.

Councilmember Hunsaker: Oh, you have your nerve.

Mayor Hoster: The French were on our side during the revolution so. If we were to do a parade, we have the fire departments committed to bringing one or two fire apparatus. We could certainly get the sheriff's office to participate, I am sure and run it on Valley. One of the things I think with regard to your comment, Ron, on the kids is have all the kids pre prep their bikes and whatever and participated in it. Toss the candy come back and do the breakfast. What do you think of that?

Councilmember Cundick: You cannot do it before the breakfast?

Councilmember Hunsaker: Breakfast has to be first.

Mayor Hoster: So, it is too much to do the parade then?

Councilmember Cundick: We did it about 10 o'clock. 11 o'clock, something like that. The parade last time because half the people who participate in the parade with their kids or their fixing breakfast, I mean, yeah, sure. And there is nobody to watch the parade. So, you pretty much have to give them time to leave the

breakfast, get their bikes or whatever, and then come back and then do the parade.

Councilmember Hunsaker: But having them decorate and do that, kids like that. Where we have the money for the two events that we never do maybe have some little prize or something for them.

Councilmember Cundick: It would be nice if they could come back here after the parade and have some kind of something.

Councilmember Hunsaker: That is why I was wondering about a food truck or something if we could try and get them like we did because it was so popular. I mean, they refilled that corndog truck, I don't know how many times. What do you say about ice cream?

Mayor Hoster: We might be able to provide the ice cream.

Councilmember Hunsaker: I hope you have big freezers at your home.

Councilmember Cundick: Okay, I will say this. This is still in the planning stage, but the museum is planning to offer free ice cream to the town and whoever wants to come up and see the museum in the afternoon during the day of the fourth. They were talking the fourth and maybe this was Saturday. I don't know if they would switch the Saturday or not, but I mean I could find out, but they were they were talking to fourth at the last meeting.

Councilmember Hunsaker: Normally we could have something to do with the watermelons but the sad state of our watermelons right now that we're minus the Sterling's it just adds insult to injury. I'm mourning the loss and of the peaches.

Councilmember Cundick: Well, let me ask you this. Is it realistic to buy some watermelons own from the economy?

Councilmember Hunsaker: They've spoiled us, Sir. I mean, yes, we could.

Councilmember Cundick: I know but how many watermelons did they bring in the past?

Councilmember Hunsaker: Oh, maybe 50 but oh, there was a bunch at the Pavilion, and they had several people lined up trying to cut them down into slices. They were under the table so that they would stay a little cooler.

Councilmember Cundick: Well, I was just thinking that is something we could afford to buy to put with our breakfast if we didn't have to get too many of me. It would make a nice thing either for the breakfast or for later in the day.

Councilmember Hunsaker: We could drag the Beal's out of retirement with their root beer float magic.

Councilmember Cundick: Well, I guess what I am saying is if we are not going to provide fireworks which is a big disappointment then maybe we should look at those funds and say, how much of that could we allocate towards some other event that would give people a nice treat?

Councilmember Wilson: How much is a breakfast cost to buy?

Councilmember Cundick: We charge \$5. We have not made any money on it. It has been pretty close to cost because Wayne was particularly good about finding sources of things and getting them ready.

Councilmember Wilson: I was thinking with the cost of the fireworks and stuff maybe we could do the breakfast without charging. I don't know.

Councilmember Cundick: I wouldn't do that. You get people coming in here from all over the place.

Councilmember Hunsaker: But we have local families that come up, and they can't afford it.

Councilmember Cundick: I used to collect the money when I was here for that, and we made sure everybody got breakfast. But I think we could take a hard look at what we're going to do there. We have so many people from out of town I don't like to make too many things free because that is a big expenditure. And most of them are very happy to pay. We are getting extra money from a number of the visitors who come in and some of them had their family reunion and so forth.

Mayor Hoster: We have got a 1,000 bucks.

Councilmember Wilson: Maybe we could do a candy drop or something. One year, someone had a drone, they flew up and dropped candy for kids? I don't know who it was?

Councilmember Hunsaker: We have a candy cannon.

Councilmember Cundick: I think we need to get somebody nailing down the breakfast in terms of the details right now. We need somebody to nail down the parade. We need someone to nail down the games and the activities. Unless you get somebody on it, it is not going to happen.

Mayor Hoster: So, on our town council, Ron is gone. It will be the three of us that would need to play point guard on these three items. The parade, the breakfast, the games. Is that right? If the three of us can find the people to facilitate and organize. We will ultimately, make sure all the i's get dotted and t's get crossed.

Councilmember Cundick: We started a list of who could help in our group. Maybe if you started one Steven so we can get this thing moving and see what the resources are that we can we get. That is the easiest way to start getting people and then you can make telephone calls.

Mayor Hoster: Steven, can I ask you to, to steer the breakfast, and work with Danny in making sure the lists are there. We will bring in the tables and all of the other things.

Councilmember Wilson: I think we are going to be here.

Councilmember Cundick: Last year as I recall, Danielle brought tables, chairs. she maybe would do that again. That really helped to have that because we could spread out and everybody could sit down, and people sat around and visited. They did not have to get up and make room for somebody else. That was a good thing.

Councilmember Hunsaker: But this year, you would need to have a vehicle or vehicles and people to set it up because she does not have her crew there.

Councilmember Cundick: Well, my point would be we would contact her see what she needs in the way of support if she is going to do it and then we can work through that.

Mayor Hoster: Steven, will you contact her and then set up facilitating transportation, whatever you need, you just let me know.

Susan Savage: Just coming from background of the past, the Fourth of July, it is always really important. I am wondering on the parade idea. I do not know how the Hadley's are with their health, but he loved doing that. And he has done a lot of background. So has Sharon Johnson, she made those beautiful flags and banners. Those are done. People love to ride their horses, their kids and that. People have old cars so maybe he has contacts that have done it. And then when you have a tradition, you know, it is hard to get one going and it's easy to stop but once you have one going it easy to continue. My mom grew up in Southern Colorado. They had a tradition on the 24th of July of having a parade that went down and came back and almost everybody was in the parade. So, when you went down came back, you could all see the parade too. So that was that was kind of fun. A lot of things that we used to do that we cannot do anymore. Like, for many years, the kids would ride around on a wagon, Alan Howard would pull up with his tractor at six o'clock in the morning and wake everybody up. The Fire engines would join in.

Councilmember Hunsaker: I do not know why we cannot do that again.

Mayor Hoster: I love it.

Staff Reports: None

Adjournment: 8:54

Approved this 8th Day of June 2022.

Bill Hoster, Mayor

ATTEST:

Aseneth Steed, Clerk/Recorder